
























 

 
 
 
 
 

To: Ann Wall, City Manager 
 

From: Gary Fenton, Director of Recreation and Parks 
 

Date: April 18, 2018 
 

Re: Trails Grant Status 
 
 

Following an on-site meeting with NC Division of Parks and Recreation Trails Specialist Bob Taber and 
the subsequent submission of a preliminary $100,000 grant application, the Recreation and Parks 
Department was invited to submit a second round - Part B - application for a trail development grant from 
NC’s Recreational Trails Program. 
 
If funded, the $100,000 grant would require a $25,000 local match, creating a total trail development 
budget of $125,000. That match would be secured from Tar River Legacy Plan funding with the goal of 
developing a 1.6 mile bike trail on the former landfill property on Second Street.  The Part B submission 
is due June 15th. 

Our request will be among $3 million worth of projects competing for $1.4 million in available funding. 

The Part B application will require acknowledgement and support of the project from the City; letters of 
support from community partners such as FROGGS and the Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission; a 
proposed project timeline; and maps of the proposed trail and its proximity to the Green Mill Run 
Greenway, as well as other supporting documentation. The council will be asked to approve a request to 
submit the grant at the May 7, 2018 meeting. 
 
Application awards are expected to be announced by October. 

Please let me know if there are any questions. 

cc: Michael Cowin, Assistant City Manager 
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